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Adult Gym? – Have your say 

 
Perhaps you have made a new 

year resolution to keep fit in 

2025? Would adult gym 

equipment on the playing field 

help?  If you would like the 

parish council to explore the 

provision of such equipment 

further, please send an email to 

the Clerk 

theclerk@hempnallpc.org to 

say so. 

 

Reduction in Hempnall Parish Council Tax 
Parish councillors have voted to keep the 

precept raised via your council tax the same as 

the previous 3 years. Because the number of 

properties in Hempnall has increased, this will 

again mean a reduction on the amount paid by 

each household.  

 

 

Parish Meeting re East Pye Solar 
Parishioners received an invitation to a parish meeting held on 8 November 

which was attended by around 300 people, the majority from Hempnall. The 

meeting was called to allow people the chance to learn more about the project, 

ask questions and give their views both for and against. A show of hands was 

taken at the end to indicate who was in favour of the East Pye Solar development and 

who was against it. Only one person voted to support the proposals, less than 10 people 

abstained and everyone else present voted to oppose the scheme. In addition, we 
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received communications from people unable to attend the meeting who wished it to be 

known they were against the proposed scheme. 
 

Councillor/Clerk Telephone No. Email address 

David Hook – Chairman – Tree Warden 01508 498187 hookd74@yahoo.com 

Phil Bates – Footpath Officer, Data Protection Committee 07957 803120 phil.bates@hempnallpc.org 

Joan Cann 01508 498743 joan.cann1944cann@btinternet.com 

Richard Delf -Vice Chairman - Playing Field Liaison 01508 499788 richard@delfsgarage.co.uk 

Robert Elliot – Norfolk ALC rep 07887 768478 robertelliott1692@btinternet.com 

Hamish Rose 01508 498486 hamishandgeorgina@btinternet.com 

Mike Turner- Tree Warden - SAM2 Officer - Highways Liaison 01508 499423 mike.turner45@btinternet.com 

Peter Workman - Playing field Liaison 01508 830266 pworkman@hempnallpc.org 

Ian Nelson - Clerk 01508 498467 theclerk@hempnallpc.org 
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Write to the Clerk at Karinya, Bungay Rd, Hempnall, Norwich, NR15 2NG. theclerk@hempnallpc.org 
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